
 

 

 Mount Pleasant Primary School 
Parents Newsletter - Issue 35 (Dec 2021) 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
At the end of another great term at Mount Pleasant Primary School, I would 
like to take this opportunity to reflect on this term in comparison to this 
time last year.  This year, whilst we are still living with the Covid virus, we 
have made many adjustments to try to keep our lives as normal as 
possible.  In school, we are no longer required to work within class bubbles, 
and this has meant we have been able to be more creative with working in year groups.  Last year 
we were unable to have our annual Reception Christmas performance, so this year it has been 
lovely hearing Reception children practising their songs and learning their lines. Whilst it would have been amazing 
to have parents come and watch the children perform, it was safer to record the children and allow parents to 
watch at home.  I know parents do appreciate why we have had to do it this way. Hopefully, next year we will be 
able to go back to inviting parents into assemblies and performances. 
 
Also, in comparison to last year, we have been able to go on out of school visits (Yorkshire Wildlife Park and 
Greenhead College) as well as have visitors in school (Wonderdome etc). We have also been able to carry out more 
interventions across the year group, and I thank parents for supporting this as interventions are essential in ensuring 
children are able to catch up on any missed learning due to Covid.  
 
We've also had many great events in school 
this half term, including anti-bullying week, 
where children looked at the value in being 
kind and smiling!  Every child also made a 
poppy and decorated their class doors to 
commemorate Remembrance Day, and the 
School Council raised money and awareness 
for Children in Need. We ended the term with 
Christmas Jumper non-uniform day, Santa 
Dash, and Christmas parties. A special well 
done to all the children who impressed their 
teachers for Special Assembly and who were 
rewarded with lovely prizes.  
 
For all our families celebrating Christmas, I hope you have an amazing time with 
your friends and families. Happy New Year to everyone - let's hope it's going to 
be a fabulous one for everyone! See you all in 2022!!!! 
 
Mrs N Nazir (Headteacher) 
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Year 1 Christmas Fair 

 
Year 1 had a fantastic time at their Christmas 
Fair.  We had chocolate tombolas, face 
painting, snowball slingshot and lots of 
other exciting crafts.  We also had a Movie 
Night for Years 1 and 2 to raise money for 
exciting activities next half term.  Thank you 
to all the parents and families who 
supported us in our fundraising efforts.  
We've managed to raise over £300!!  

 
 
 



 

 

Sports Tournaments 

 
This term pupils from  
Mount Pleasant have 
participated in lots of out  
of school physical activities.  We have been 
to a .ƻŎŎƛŀ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭΤ ¸ŜŀǊ р ϧ с DƛǊƭǎΩ 
Football; KS2 Sports Hall Athletics; Years 3 & 
п DƛǊƭǎΩ CƻƻǘōŀƭƭΦ   

 
 

On Thursday 2nd December we hosted a sports event in school.  Linda Stacey and her team visited us from Newsome 
Academy.  Pupils from Year 3 to Year 6 took part in a Commonwealth Games Festival 
 

Kirklees Musica Ukulele Concert for Year 3 & 4 

Kirklees Musica teachers came into school to present a 
medley of Christmas songs and carols with their 
ukuleles and guitar.  The children thoroughly enjoyed 
enthusiastically singing along with them.  It was a 
wonderfully interactive experience for the children and 
some of them ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ΨŦƛǎƘΩ ƛƴ {ŀƴǘŀΩǎ 
chimney to find out which song was to be played next, 
or found Christmas jokes, like ά²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ 
ŎǊƻǎǎ ŀ ǎƪǳƴƪ ŀƴŘ ŀ ōŜƭƭΚέ ς answer ς Jingle Smells!     
 

 
                                                                                   


